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Dear Friend and Neighbour, 
 
I hope you enjoyed a wonderful summer!  
 
Perhaps youôve had a chance to take part in some of our signature events in Mississauga-Lakeshore, including Paint 
the Town Red, the Mississauga Waterfront Festival, and Buskerfest. Coming up next, on September 9 to 11, will be the 
2016 Tim Hortons South Side Shuffle. 
   
In the meantime, it is a pleasure to share my second Community Bulletin with you and our fellow residents in  
Mississauga-Lakeshore. I hope you will enjoy reading it.  
 
The ten months following the election have been productive and very rewarding for our team, both here at home and in 
Ottawa. It has been absolutely wonderful to interact with so many residents, through community events, by phone, 
email and letter mail, and through your Constituency Office in Applewood Village Plaza. I am very grateful for ideas, 
comments and views on government policy and local issues in our community.  
 
Earlier this summer, Canadaôs Minister of Veterans Affairs, the Hon. Kent Hehr, invited me to join a Delegation to  
commemorate the 100

th
 anniversary of the Battle of the Somme, a profoundly memorable journey that Iôve described in 

a bit more detail in this Bulletin. I am deeply honoured to have represented our country in France and Belgium. 
   
The Government of Canada has begun to implement the Canada Child Benefit, which offers significant, non-taxable 
benefits to middle class families in Mississauga-Lakeshore and across our country. In addition, the 2016 Canada  
Summer Jobs Program supported 252 jobs in our riding - jobs which provide young people with valuable, relevant  
experience and income.  
 
At the end of July, our Minister of Defence, the Hon. Harjit Sajjan, concluded the national Defence Policy Review, in 
which Canadians from coast to coast participated. As a Member of the Standing Committee on National Defence, Iôd 
like to thank all residents who have made their views and concerns on this important subject known to me.  
 
In late July, I joined other Members of Parliament from Mississauga in leading a town hall discussion on climate change 
at Sheridan Collegeôs Square One campus. It was an open, constructive exchange of ideas, moderated by City of  
Mississauga Councillors Jim Tovey (Ward 1) and Chris Fonseca (Ward 3). Weôre planning to hold a similar town hall on 
electoral reform in early October, and I encourage you to get in touch for details and registration, if you are interested in 
participating.       
 
Over the summer, our team has begun to host ñCoffee with your MPò sessions in the Constituency Office, each with a 
great turn-out and conversation. We will continue to host these informal gatherings, including a ñBack-to-Schoolò ice 
cream social on September 16

th
.  

 
As we move toward the fall, let me wish you the very best for the months ahead. Let me also extend a warm invitation 
to connect with our team and to let me know your views.       
 
Sincerely,  

 

 
Sven 

To receive updates, please call (905) 273-8033 or email 
sven.spengemann@parl.gc.ca. 
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Community Update  

Inspiration Lakeview is an exciting waterfront development project that is underway in our riding.  
 
The Inspiration Lakeview site is roughly 245 acres in size, consisting of the former Ontario Power  
Generation (OPG), the Lakeview Generating Station and the lands comprising of the older Lakeview 
employment area located north of the OPG site. These lands are to become a model of sustainability 
and brownfield development. This project will guide the development of Mississaugaôs waterfront to  
become a vibrant, sustainable, and mixed-use community.  
 
In mid-July, our office arranged a meeting between the Minister of Innovation, Science and Economic  
Development, the Hon. Navdeep Bains, and Ward 1 Councillor Jim Tovey. Councillor Tovey briefed Min. 
Bains on the vision behind Inspiration Lakeview, and the three of us collectively explored next steps for 
federal engagement in the project. Itôs an exciting time to live in Mississauga-Lakeshore!  
 
 

Looking after our seniors: 
 
ñEveryone deserves to live with dignity and respect.ò The Honourable Jean-Yves Duclos. 
 
Our government has been working hard to improve the lives of our seniors. These efforts include the 
new Home Accessibility Tax Credit to help with the costs of ensuring homes remain safe and secure and 
the extended compassionate care benefits. The latter has been increased from 6 weeks to a maximum 
of 26 weeks for those who need to be away from work to provide care or support to a gravely ill family 
member. 
 
The Government of Canada has also committed over $200 million to help seniors facing challenges in 
accessing affordable housing. Most notable is the increase of 10% in the Guaranteed Income  
Supplement (GIS) for low-income seniors. 
 
I am also very proud to let you know that your government has restored the OAS and GIS benefits to the 
eligibility age of 65. 
 
Our team is listening closely to the concerns of our seniors, and we look forward to hearing your views at 
our seniorôs town hall. Connect with us for details. 

Sven Spengemann, Member of Parliament Mississauga-Lakeshore 

On July 26, Mississauga MPs hosted a community town hall on climate change at Sheridan Collegeôs 
Mississauga Campus. Over 140 residents of Mississauga and local stakeholders attended the  
discussion, which was moderated by City of Mississauga Councillors Chris Fonseca (Ward 3) and Jim 
Tovey (Ward 1).  
 
The discussion focused on local, national and international issues related to climate change,  
including Canadaôs participation in the Paris Agreement (2015), the collective effort to limit the  
average temperature rise to 2 degrees Celsius; clean tech innovation; carbon pricing; and  
adaptation and resilience. Participants at the town hall welcomed the initiative to exchange ideas, and 
suggestions.  
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In June, the Minister of Veterans Affairs, the Hon. Kent Hehr, invited me to join an official Delegation to 
commemorate the 100th Anniversary of the Battles of the Somme and Beaumont Hamel, along with two 
opposition MPs, the Speaker of the Senate, veterans, members of the Canadian Forces and a group of 
young Canadians from Newfoundland.  
 
It was a profound, emotional trip, and one I will never forget. The Delegation visited several battlefields in 
northern France, as well as the Commonwealth War Graves Commission and the Flanders Fields  
Museum in Ypres. We also attended ceremonies and vigils at Adanac, Beaumont Hamel, Courcelette, 
Menin Gate, Thiepval, and Vimy, where I was honoured to lay a wreath on behalf of your House of  
Commons.  
 
Several of these events were attended by members of the Royal Family, and by dignitaries from France, 
Belgium, the Commonwealth and other parts of the world. Powerful reminders of the heroism of our  
soldiers also pointed to the scourge of war; together, they stand as a motivation for all Canadians to  
continue our work towards peace and a better tomorrow.  
 

 

Community Update  

In July, the Government of Canada launched the Canada Child Benefit (CCB), which will help 9 out of 10 
families with the cost of raising their children, and it will lift almost 300,000 children out of poverty.  

The CCB is better-targeted, as it provides real help for the families that need it most. It is also a tax-free 
benefit, providing up to $ 6400 per child under the age of 6 and up to $ 5400 per child aged 6 to 17.  

 

 

 

 

 

 
 
Employment and Social Services Canada offers detailed information on the CCB via its web site  
(http://www.esdc.gc.ca/), including a calculator that will assist in estimating the value of the benefit.  
I encourage you to have a look, and please do not hesitate to connect with our Office if you have  
questions or require additional clarification.  
 

Sven Spengemann, Member of Parliament Mississauga-Lakeshore 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Cel-
ebrating Eid ul-Fitr in our community! 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Enjoying Mississauga  
ItalFest 2016 with Frank Stendardo  
& Hon. Francesca La Marca  

(MP, Italian Chamber of Deputies) 

http://www.esdc.gc.ca/

